
Tuesday 14 October 2025

Kia ora Parents and Caregivers, 
Welcome
A very warm welcome back to school for our final 
term of 2025. We’ve had a great start and look 
forward to the weeks ahead. 

A special welcome to our new students and families 
who have joined us this term. Kōwhai welcomes 
Rebecca, Ivana, Leon, Jacqueline, Zavayah, and 
Lucy who join their older siblings while Serena, 
Eren, Heidi, Crystalla and their families join us for 
the very first time.

‘Skip-a-Thon’ extraordinaire! 

A huge thank you for the amazing support for 
our Skip-a-thon. It’s still hard to believe that the 
incredible figure of $25,000 was raised! We had 
a most enjoyable end of term assembly where a 
number of winners from various categories were 
announced and prizes chosen.  

This was followed by a display of clever skipping 
from across the school, culminating with 3 brave 
teachers sitting on a chair in a paddling pool 
awaiting to have an option of freezing cold water, 
slime or soft plastic balls tipped over them!

Special thanks to the leadership of Mrs Freya 
Coote (Rātā Area Leader) who brought this to life, 
to all the students who helped and to Rewa who 
managed all the finances superbly, and to other 
willing PTA volunteers who helped with the very 
popular pizza lunch. Now we look forward to 
seeing our playground plans start to become a 
reality. 

An important date for your diary - Monday 16 
March 2026

During 2026 the Ministry of Education has provided 
two further curriculum days for schools. These 
days provide time for teachers to engage further 
in professional development on the refreshed 
Mathematics curriculum. 

The first day for our school will be Monday 16 
March. School will be closed for students on that 
day.

Parish carpark

This is a reminder to please avoid making use 
of the church carpark for parking or as a drive 
through for drop offs and pick ups. The parish will 
be most appreciative of your efforts to keep these 
parks free for people on church related business. 

Attendance

The Ministry of Education has provided all schools 
with their termly report that highlights attendance 
patterns at each school. When looking at our 
school wide picture for Term 3: 

How many students regularly attended school 
during the term?

59% (compared to 56% in Term 3, 2024 and 67% 
in Term 2 this year)

What were the main reasons given for absence 
during the term?

(M) Illness / medical 67%

(G) Holiday 14%

(E) Accepted but unjustified 11%

(J) Explained and approved 7%

(T) Unexplained / Trivial 1%

Could I please acknowledge the greater efforts 
being made to include the term breaks into 
overseas travel plans to reduce the time away 
from school. This is most appreciated.

How many students were on time to class?

69% (compared to 75% in Term 1 this year).

Rātā reroof

No doubt you will have noticed the scaffolding 
surrounding the Rātā Area. It looks more like we 
are adding another storey rather than a much 
needed reroof! The winds continue to cause 
issues for the contractors as they work to protect 
the building from the elements. I’ve been across 
to apologise to our neighbours about the noise 
too. 

A huge thank you to our Rātā Area students and 
teachers who have set up a new homebase in the 
library and then spread to the staffroom during 
the day. This project will take the whole term to 
complete. Everyone, staff and students are helping 
out in any way they can to make this as enjoyable 
an experience as possible for our wonderful Rātā 
team. 

Kay Tester
Principal
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SPECIAL CHARACTER

Ākau Tangi Sports Centre

This term Rātā is heading into Ākau Tangi 
Sports Centre in Kilbirnie.

This amazing facility has modern sports 
courts and our students will be experiencing 
a range of different sports and activities. This 
week we got to have a go at gymnastics, 
basketball, badminton and turbo touch. The 
instructors and facilities made for a fantastic 

Entertaining Writing

In Nikau we have been crafting entertaining pieces 
of writing. 

Our tamariki have been learning how to write 
fairytales, myths, and legends using a range of 
different writing tools to create captivating stories. 

Over this topic, we have been building their 
understanding of language features like similes, 
metaphors and emotive language to help express 
our adjectives and verbs. 

The combination of these tools, language features, 

Science and machines 

Pōhutukawa students have had a fun start to the term by engaging in a variety of experiments linked to 
their science topic about simple machines. They have enjoyed the opportunity to explore levers, pulleys, 
wheels, and axles, along with gaining knowledge about pneumatics and hydraulics. They will then connect 
this understanding to STEM challenges to further extend their thinking.

Welcome Term 4!

Kōwhai welcomed Term 4 with lots of fun and engaging activities. 

Jesus’ Life in the Mysteries of the Rosary

October is the month of the rosary and in our daily prayers during the week, we have learned about 
praying the Holy Rosary. We’ve been reciting the Lord’s Prayer, Hail Mary and Glory Be and also looked 
into the different events in the life of Jesus through the different mysteries of the rosary.

SPORTS NEWS

Friday 17 October

Non-uniform day - in support of World 
MIssion Day

Thursday 23 October

Possible Strike Day - to be confirmed

Monday 27 October

School closed for Labour Day

Tuesday 28 October

Class photos

Friday 31 October

Individual & sibling photos

Thursday 13 November

School Cultural Day Celebration

Tuesday 2 December

End of year school Mass, 9.15am all 
whānau welcome

Events

Touch and Netball Term 4

These registrations have closed and teams will be out by the end of the week. 

Thanks to all those who have volunteered to take teams.

Athletics

From our School Athletics (hopefully held this week) we get our team for the Zone event on Wednesday 29 
October. It is important to realise that we are limited to 2 students per event and these students must meet 
a qualifying standard. This means only our best 2 move forward.

From the Zone event the top 8 go through to Interzone (Year 7/8 go straight to Interzone.)

Our Zone event this year includes our South West Zone and Northern Zone schools.

Aurea Casino 
Director of Religious Studies

Supporting Mission Month
On Friday 17 October students are invited to 
include something red or yellow in their non-
uniform choice if that suits. 
We kindly ask students to bring a gold coin 
donation, which will go towards supporting Pope 
Leo’s missionary endeavours. Thank you. 

REMINDERS AND UPDATES
IMPORTANT

Reporting an absence 
It is a requirement from the Ministry that you inform the school if 
your child is going to be absent.

Please report all absences before 9am via the below options: 

1.	 Through the school website. 

2.	 Call the absence line 04 569 5759 option 1. 

3.	 Email absences@stpeterpaul.school.nz

Please ensure you leave a reason for your child’s absence. Any 
unexplained absences will be coded as unjustified and truant. 

School Parent Portal
For families who are new to our school, the Parent Portal provides you with quick access to:

•	your child’s contact details – click on ‘My Child’.  Check contact details. Please advise the school office if there are any changes 
to be made.

•	view your child’s account (under accounts, download the statement to view your current balance)

•	school policies & procedures (under contacts)

•	view your child’s attendance for the year to date (click on ‘report an absence’ then scroll down to view)

•	be able to report an absence.

How to access this….

Please visit your app store for your phone, either Google Play or the Apple App Store and search for the app called          
@School Mobile or to login via the internet go to https://www.atschool.co.nz

You will then be able to use the username and password that you have been emailed to log in and see information 
about your child. If you have not received your user id and password please email admin@stpeterpaul.school.nz to 
have your login details sent to you. If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact Teresa or Lisa in the 
school office. 

0800  565  565

info@lunchonline.co.nz

Sushi and Subway delivered to school weekly

It’s simple; all you need to do is register at
www.lunchonline.co.nz
and follow four easy steps to get started

1     Register an account

2     Add member/s including your childs name, school and classroom

3     Make a payment so you have funds in your account before you order

4     Select your lunch and place an order

Finance
A reminder when making payments to the school bank 
account, to put your child’s name and what the payment 
is for as reference. 

Thank you for your assistance.

Signing Out
Please ensure you sign your child out at the school 
office if they are leaving the school grounds during 
school hours. It is important that we know where your 
child is, in case of an emergency. 

Curriculum Donations 
We want to express our gratitude to everyone who has already contributed to our curriculum donation this year. This 
donation will cover all of our trips and activities, both within and outside the classroom. Our school does not receive 
funding from the Ministry for these extra-curricular activities; instead, we rely on donations from parents.

Thank you very much for considering this.

Absences
Please remember to inform the office if your child will be absent from school. 

We are still encountering many parents who do not notify us, and this creates a significant amount of administrative work 
in following up with everyone. 

Your attention to this matter is greatly appreciated.

Sacramental Programme 2025/2026
Thank you to all the parents who attended the recent parent meeting.
The first preparation session will begin on Sunday 19 October, following the 9am 
Mass. During this time, the children will gather in the church hall for their session, 
while parents will continue the Parents session with Chris Duthie-Jung in the church.
Archbishop Paul Martin will celebrate the Sacrament of Confirmation at 2pm on 
Sunday 2 November 2025.
For any queries, please contact: 
Kathryn Van Woerkom at participation@teawakairangi.nz or 04 566 3088.

Exploring the Arts 

With Arts as one of the focus this term, Kōwhai will explore Dance, Music, Visual Arts and Drama in the 
next few weeks. The session was officially opened with the story, “Franky has talent!”, personally made 
by Mrs De Leon and drawn by her husband, Mr Lim. It talked about the different aspects of arts we can 
explore and how we can all give them a try. 

Te Wiki o te Reo Māori Celebration 
Our school proudly celebrated Te Wiki o te Reo Māori last term with a 
vibrant week of learning, connection, and celebration! From our New 
Entrants through to Year 8, everyone took part in a whole-school hikoi 
designed to honour the history and importance of te reo Māori.
Students journeyed through eight interactive stations, learning about the 
1972 petition to Parliament that helped save te reo Māori, exploring how 
many voices united for change, and discovering how far we’ve come 
since then. The hikoi encouraged everyone to connect the past, present, 
and future of our shared responsibility to keep the language alive.
Throughout the week, students also enjoyed lunchtime movie sessions 
featuring The Lion King, Encanto, and Moana in te reo Māori, along with 
daily waiata before school, at lunchtime, and after school. Families joined 
the celebration too, playing te reo Māori bingo at home to strengthen 
community involvement.

KURA AHUREA

We finished the week with a whole-school celebration, where classes proudly shared their learning, 
performances, and reflections on how they are helping to revitalise te reo and te ao Māori. It was a joyful 
reminder that together, we can keep the language and culture thriving for generations to come.
Watch our Te Wiki o Te Reo Māori celebration video here.
Kia kaha te reo Māori! – Let’s make the Māori language strong!

Regulation School Uniform - Term 4
A reminder that sun hats are compulsory in Term 4. Slouch hat (Yrs 1-4) $12, bucket hat (Yrs 1-8) $12 and cap (Yrs 5-8) $10. 
These can be purchased from the school office or from the uniform shop (on Wednesday afternoons). 

As we switch into summer uniform, girls have the option of wearing the summer dress. 

We have noticed that long white socks, black leggings and coloured hair accessories have started to creep in. A reminder 
that these are not part of our school uniform. Please refer to the uniform regulation brochure on our school website.

Borrowed Uniform
If your child has borrowed uniform from the office, please ensure that it is washed and returned. 

Our stock is now extremely low and we may not be able to lend out any more uniform. Extra underwear in your child’s 
school bag if needed, would also be most helpful.

Mid-Autumn Festival

To end the first week of Term 4, we got to learn about a cultural celebration in China called the Mid-
Autumn or Moon Festival. Auntie Molly, Freya’s Mum, shared the story of Houyi and Chang’e. We also got 
to paint the full moon and rabbit as one of our activities for Discovery Time.

Month of the Rosary
October is the Month of the Holy Rosary, a special time to grow closer to Jesus 
through Mary, our Mother. 
During morning prayers in class, students are encouraged to participate in praying 
of the Rosary. 
Praying the Rosary at home can also be a meaningful way to spend time together 
as a family, creating a special moment to pray, reflect, and grow in faith. 

Te Māra Kai
Our enthusiastic gardeners continue to tidy up the vegetable beds in our school te māra kai. They have removed weeds 
from around the plants and harvested a crop of leeks, spinach, silverbeet, and kale. 
This wonderful assortment of fresh vegetables will be sent to our local community food bank. 

some creativity and some added humour has meant that our writing is coming to life. 

It seems now, that wherever you look, Nikau is full of captivating and exciting stories that will keep you 
on the edge of your seats!

“In my class, we prayed the Lord’s Prayer, Hail Mary and Glory Be. The 
beads in the rosary talk about the life of Jesus and his disciples.” Jeremy

“We’ve been singing songs and doing the rosary prayer in my class. I 
enjoyed praying the rosary, and I showed respect when praying it.” Indie

“The rosary is good for the people because it tells us about Mary and 
Jesus. By saying the prayers nicely, we are showing love for Jesus and 
Mary.” Cadence

“I really enjoyed watching Mr Lim draw. He was really good at drawing 
because he is an artist.” Ahana

“I liked the art we did from Piven’s work. I am very proud of the portrait 
artwork I have done.” Quincy

“For Drama, we played a zombie game to show expressions on our faces. 
The zombie stayed in the middle and my friends had to call out the name 
of the person the zombie goes to. It was fun because the zombie was slow 
and we had to say the name very fast.” Maxton 

“I learned that the moon is special in China because 
the girl went up to the moon. I really enjoyed painting 
the picture of the moon, but I have not finished 
sticking my bunny yet.” Phoebe

“We painted the moon and the sky. We also drew a 
bunny, cut it out and glued it on our dried painting. I 
enjoyed it so much because I love painting!” Connar

“I learned about all the different simple machines, especially using a pulley to lift heavy objects.” Cooper

“I learned about hydraulics when I observed the air pushing up the other syringe.” Delon

“A simple machine like a ramp can help you move heavy objects up things.” Xavier

“I enjoyed learning about the different types of pulleys and using them to lift objects.” Joel

“I learned about how wheels and axles help you move objects and transport things.” Hudson

“I learned about the different ways screws and nails operate.” Quinn

“Life would be hard without simple machines, they help us do so much.” Gabby

“There are so many simple machines we use everyday to help make life easier.” Elaina

As part of Mission Month, and in support of World Mission Sunday on 19 October, our school community will come 
together to support the Church’s global missionary efforts.

day of sports! 

We look forward to trying floorball, ki o rahi, gagaball, volleyball and ultimate frisbee in the coming 
weeks.

“There were lots of really fun activities and the venue was giant! I enjoyed learning how to chase down an 
opponent and grab a rip at the same time. In gymnastics I learnt how to do a handstand walk.” Lavinia

“I liked getting to do different and new sports. I learnt how to hit the shuttle in badminton and get the racquet 
under the shuttle. In gymnastics we learnt to do a forward roll from a jump and how to do a handstand 
properly.” Maddison E

It was exciting and a really athletic day. Ākau Tangi is really big and has so many different sports. I enjoyed 
the gymnastics session because we got to try many different skills and I improved in several different skills. 
We learnt about being a good sport and working as a team in the basketball rotation.” Jennifer

It was cool getting to try out different sports. I learnt how to play turbo touch and I really enjoyed it. It was 
great being in different teams and using passing and teamwork to get goals. The equipment was great and 
the instructors were really nice. I am looking forward to going back and look forward to trying volleyball. I’ve 
never played before and the nets and courts look awesome.” Aarcha

COMMUNITY NEWS

NEWS FROM THE BOARD
Kia ora Ss Peter and Paul School Community,

On behalf of the Board, I’d like to extend our heartfelt thanks to several of our members who are completing their current terms of service.

•	 Mike Eglinton – completing six years as a parent representative, during which he has made an outstanding contribution to the life and 
direction of our school.

•	 Joey Domdom – concluding his three-year term as a proprietor representative, bringing energy and commitment throughout his time 
on the Board.

•	 Sarah Gilmour – finishing her time as our staff representative, where her insights and advocacy for staff perspectives have been deeply 
valued.

•	 Karen Wong – finishing her time as a parent representative, though we’re delighted she will continue with us in a proprietor representative 
role.

Board service is a significant personal commitment, and we are grateful for the dedication, wisdom, and care each of these members has 
shown in guiding our school.

We are also pleased to warmly welcome our newly elected parent and staff representatives:

•	 Edna Bell

•	 Shane Olsen

•	 Ivy Abella (new staff rep)

We look forward to the skills, perspectives, and passion they will bring to the Board’s work.

Together, with our continuing members, we remain committed to ensuring our school is a thriving place of learning, faith, and community.

Ngā mihi 
Michael Valli 
Presiding Member 
Ss Peter and Paul School Board

http://teawakairangi.nz/
https://www.stpeterpaul.school.nz/
https://youtu.be/BKal9n9Kl6Y
https://www.stpeterpaul.school.nz/uniform/

